



Community Foundation of Oakville Great Dream Home Family Lottery

#### YES, EVEN HALTON NEEDS THE PROCEEDS OF A LOTTERY TO

## HELP LOCAL FAMILIES!

Oakville Trafalgar Memorial Hospital needs new technology to serve more people here. Too many local women and their children need shelter from domestic violence. More of our children need access to safe, supervised recreation. With a little help, disabled people right here can realize their dreams.

By here, we mean the five communities that comprise Halton Region: Oakville, Burlington, Milton, Georgetown and Acton. And yes, each is an amazing place to live for most families, big or small, individual or otherwise.

But not all. Not even here.

And that's why Halton has the **Great Dream Home**Family Lottery; that's why your Lottery has
contributed over \$5.2 million to a local network
of social agencies – to help families and individuals
in Halton build better lives.

And that's why, more than ever, we need you to buy a ticket in this year's Lottery.

### OF LIVING FOR EVERYONE IN HALTON.

We all win when you get your tickets in **The Great Dream Home Family Lottery.** This year, Lottery proceeds will be donated to:

Oakville Trafalgar Memorial Hospital – for new diagnostic equipment – ensuring faster and better diagnoses and service for patients.

Halton Women's Place (Milton) – making a better, safer and encouraging haven for battered women and their children.

Special Skills Dog Guides Program (through the Lion's Foundation of Canada) – bringing disabled people and specially trained Dog Guides together – dramatically improving people's mobility and lifestyle.

The CFO Ontario Endowment for Children and Youth in Recreation – giving our children places and programs to participate in sport, fitness, youth leadership, camping/outdoor education and the arts.

These organizations help make up the backbone of great community living – supporting them supports all of us in Halton.

### THE GREAT FAMILY DREAM HOME - THE BEST LOTTERY VALUE!

Great Dream Home Family Lottery tickets are a great value with 3 tickets for \$100, or \$40 each. That's three times the chance to win for the price of most charity lotteries.

And you can win:

- The Grand Prize Mattamy WideLot™

  Dream Home located in Upper Glen Abbey

  West valued at over \$440,000.
- \$50,000 tax-free cash
- A 2003 Jeep Liberty
- A 2003 Chrysler Sebring convertible
- A 7-night Disney cruise for a family of four
- Return airfare for two anywhere in the world
- A week in Tahiti for two
- A Caribbean cruise for two
- 42" plasma screen TV & Home Theatre with DVD, VCR and sound system
- Over 1,700 prizes in total.

3 CHANCES TO WIN FOR \$100, GREAT PRIZES AND A 100% CHANCE OF IMPROVING THE QUALITY OF FAMILY LIFE IN HALTON? THAT'S A WIN/WIN/WIN SITUATION, INDEED.

But then, what else did you expect from a lottery that's been giving right here since 1994?



BUY YOUR TICKETS NOW (and tell your neighbours to get theirs, too!)

3 TICKETS FOR \$100/1 FOR \$40

1-877-883-3300

OR CALL: 416-883-3300

# Literacy test alternative gets the green light from Province

BY TIM WHITNELL

Special to The Champion

There's always a portion of the high school student body at risk at some point of not graduating, with one segment of that group likely not capable of specifically passing the provincially-mandated literacy test.

The general concern for such students has prompted the Ontario government to give the go-ahead to an alternative to the test, an option that would allow students struggling with reading and writing to graduate on time.

The Grade 12 Ontario Secondary School Literacy Course (OSSLC) is part of the government's Students-At-Risk project. The provincial government has allotted \$50 million to the province-wide initiative with \$750,000 earmarked this year for Halton's public board.

The at-risk funding is for four focus areas: OSSLC teacher training and implementation; Ontario Secondary School Literacy Test (OSSLT) technical support; numeracy support; and program pathways development.

The literacy course will be for that segment of the student population identified as likely not able to pass the OSSLT, which is based on grade 9 literacy expectations.

It would be for those performing academically at Level 1, the lowest of the four provincial achievement standards, essentially with marks in the 50 to 60 per cent range.

Pupils with a poor attendance record also will be considered for the course. Students have opportunities to pass the literacy test in the fall of either grade 10, 11 or 12. Those eligible for the new literacy course are students who have unsuccessfully written the test at least once and have already had two chances to write it.

"(Passing) the literacy test is preferred; the course is a last resort," said Mag Gardner, the former Lester B. Pearson High School vice-principal hired as the board's new principal of its atrisk program.

"We've got to do something for these kids. We're going to start small so we have successes. The exciting thing about being an educator now is there are many, many ways of learning," Ms Gardner observed earlier this month during a presentation to trustees about the literacy course.

#### New program will help many

Some board officials have referred to the at-risk general student population as being in the 13 to 15 per cent range. Ms Gardner said she can't quantify the exact figure but noted the struggles of those students, particularly in literacy, are real.

She did produce Ministry of Education statistics from 2000 that stated 28 per cent of Ontario's high school students go on to university, 23 per cent head off to college, 24 per cent get a job after earning their high school diploma while another large portion, 25 per cent, leave high school without graduating.

The literacy course is a full-credit grade 12 course to be offered as part of the English program.

The Ministry of Education Web site says the literacy course has been developed "to provide students who have been unsuccessful on the test with intensive support in achieving the required reading and writing competencies, and with an alternative means of demonstrating their literacy skills."

Students demonstrate literacy skills by completing a variety of oral and written tasks and assignments throughout the term and in a final evaluation. In Halton the course will be piloted during the first semester at two locations — Oakville-Trafalgar and White Oaks secondary schools in Oakville. Students mainly from those two schools will participate in the pilot project.

When the course is expected to be ready for full implementation, in January 2004, it's expected to be available at all of Halton's 22 public and Catholic high schools. "We're trying to get a sense from the schools as to who needs it," said Ms Gardner.

She noted the fortuitous timing of the new course as students who don't pass the literacy test this October will have a chance to take the course starting with the second semester.

The course is 110 hours. Students will have the chance to choose some of what they read and write. They will keep a portfolio of work that will be evaluated. Halton board trustees seem to view the development of a literacy course as a good thing.

"We've known since the introduction of the literacy test that it wasn't servicing those in need. This is long overdue," said Oakville Trustee Mary Chapin.

The Halton board must have its plans for the at-risk initiative in to the Ministry of Education by the end of September.